



 UFTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes

Contact address: 14 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ

Email ian@account-able.co.uk Telephone: 01926 612986

Minutes of the Meeting of

Ufton Parish Council

held in The Village Hall, Ufton

at 8.00pm on Tuesday 11th March 2014
1
Record of members present
Parish Councillors: Cllr. Baldwin (Chairman),






Cllr. Crowther (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Tayler,





Cllr. Wilkinson, Cllr. Stevens (WCC)






Members of the Public: 2
2 
Apologies for absence
Cllr. Van Kesteren, Cllr. Sheepy
3
Acceptance of apologies
Yes

4
Declaration of Interest
None
5
Dispensations


None

6
Open Forum


Parishioners were invited to address the Council on any relevant matter, 




but declined the invitation. 


WCC/SDC Representative reports

Cllr. Stevens reminded all present that the next Community Forum would be held at the Dallas Burston Polo Club on Wednesday March at 6.30pm for 7.00pm. WCC were reviewing Ward Boundary areas and this could lead to a reduction in councillors from 62 to 57. Stratford District Council had one vacancy, for which there was no Conservative candidate currently; Elections would take place on 24th May 2014.

7
Approval of Minutes
The draft Minutes of 4th February 2014 were approved as a true record. Proposed Cllr. Tayler, seconded Cllr. Baldwin and signed by the Chairman.  
8
 Matters Arising
8.1
Gypsy site consultation. There would be a Road Show in Harbury Village Hall at 8.00pm on Monday 24th March to consider the proposed sites and the consultation period would run from 17th March to 11th May. It was hoped to set up small working groups of Parish Councils affected by the proposals, e.g. Bishop’s Itchington, Harbury, Radford Semele and Ufton, although Harbury had apparently indicated that they did not wish to be involved.

8.2
Broadband update. Cllr. Baldwin was disappointed that he still had nothing further to report.
8.3
HS2 Update. Cllr. Baldwin confirmed that Ufton Parish Council’s response to Phase 1, Environmental Statement had been sent and asked for all comments to be made known to him. 
8.4
Ufton Emergency Plan. Cllr. Tayler had been able to condense the original document down from 27 pages to 7 by using the WCC 2006 template and asked for a volunteer to proof read the latest version; Cllr. Baldwin agreed to do so. Cllr. Tayler intended that the final version should be available on the village website. In the meantime he had explored the defibrillator market and believed the ‘Auto’ version was better as it did not provide a shock if it sensed a heartbeat, but it would cost £1,014 plus VAT.  Cllr. Crowther noted that the Red Cross website suggested that local communities could obtain one free from the local ambulance service; Cllr. Tayler would investigate further and if that proved unsuccessful Mr Strachan said he could contact the hospital’s cardiac unit. Cllr. Tayler thanked him and said he was contacting villagers who have (or had in the past) First Aid training/ certificates to see if they would join a village First Aid team.

8.
Appointment of Parish Clerk. Cllr. Baldwin had only received one response to the Application Forms he had sent out and Interviews would be conducted within the next two weeks.
9
Planning Matters
The Old Bakehouse, Ufton Fields –
14/00439/FUL

Cllr Baldwin asked Mr Strachan if he agreed with the boundary line shown in red on the associated plan? Mr Strachan did not and had reported the same to Mr Heron, the Planning Officer in charge of the Application. A discussion ensued as to how this information could be used in reviewing the Application purely on planning grounds. Finally Cllr. Tayler made the following Proposal: “From the information supplied to the Parish Council it would appear the Application is invalid because a Notice 1 has not been issued”, seconded by Cllr. Wilkinson and passed nem con. 
Post meeting note: Cllr. Baldwin telephoned the planner at Stratford to seek his views on the validity of the above application and was informed that the applicant was adamant that the land was in their ownership.  He had also spoken to the neighbour regarding ownership and they were also adamant that they owned the land.  This had led the planner to seek legal advice which was "if the applicant stated in writing (i.e. Section A of planning application) that they owned the land" then Stratford Planning Department had to accept this, as ownership was a "Civil Matter" between the two parties.  

 

In the light of this fresh information Cllr. Baldwin was of the opinion the application is valid and in consequence the Parish Council reply should state that they have NO objection to the application.  It will then be open to the two parties to resolve ownership of the land via solicitors.
 

Cllr. Baldwin sought councillors’ views on this amended response and when they concurred he replied to Stratford accordingly.

Lower Fox Farm, Bascote –

 14/00515/FUL
Councillors considered the Application and raised no objection, but asked that consideration be given to the sympathetic use of materials for the boundary wall which is of such close proximity to the footpath and ancient woodland.
Councillors’ views were sought on the possible conversion of a derelict barn in Green Lane/The Ridgeway – Applicants Mr & Mrs Wilks, Midway, Bascote









Cllr. Baldwin relinquished the Chair which was taken by Cllr. Crowther and the plans and drawings submitted were reviewed and discussed before Cllr. Tayler made the Proposal “The Parish Council informally support the proposed conversion, subject to a formal planning application being submitted and have no objection in principal”, seconded by Cllr. Wilkinson and passed nem con. Cllr. Crowther relinquished the Chair which was taken by Cllr. Baldwin.
10
Finance
10.1 
The following invoice was presented for payment:


Mrs Ingham: 

Printing of March Ufton News
£21.00

It was resolved to make payment; proposed Cllr. Crowther and seconded Cllr. Tayler. 


Discussion ensued on the subject of the Parish Council Grant to the Village Hall of £400 towards the £800 cost of replacement tables.  Councillors wondered if it would be more beneficial for the Parish Council to purchase the tables initially. In the absence of Mrs Ingham it was agreed to defer the item to the next meeting, but in the meantime Cllr. Crowther would investigate further.
10.2 
Payments received

Nil
11
Correspondence.

11.1 Cllr. Crowther had been passed details from Zurich Insurance by Cllr. Baldwin which he would retain for consideration when renewal fell due.

11.2 Cllr. Baldwin had circulated details of the latest WALC Training Courses, but none appeared suitable.
11.3 The document “Community – Living with the Line (HS2)” was available to councillors.
12 
Items for next Agenda


Parish Clerk

Councillor vacancy – Cllr. Baldwin will contact Graham Raspin at SDC in the interim to confirm the date of the next Parish Council election.
13 
Date of next meeting. Tuesday 1st April 2014
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.18hrs
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